
The Samantha C. Smith board has elected to donate $3,000 in memory of Jay High 
to the Kearsarge Youth Hockey program. Click here to read the full story. rest of the 
donation.   
 
Jay passed last year and with his passing, family and friends donated to Samantha’s 
Foundation in lieu of flowers enough money to bring back the Youth Hockey 
Scholarships. As luck would have it no hockey player applied for one of the three 
youth hockey scholarships this year. Hence Samantha’s board heard of the need for 
the Kearsarge Youth Hockey program through the NH Legends of Hockey. The board 
thought this would be a worthy cause and continue to recognize Jay’s legacy in 
hockey here in New Hampshire. 
  
Who is Jay High? Jay was known in the Manchester area as the “Voice of JFK” the 
maestro and founder of the Over 40 Men’s Hockey League plus a dedicated hockey 
fan. Jay served on the NH Legends of Hockey board and served as an off-ice official 
for the Manchester Monarchs for a number of years. Jay would be proud to give the 
money to help with maintaining a youth hockey program here in New Hampshire. 
 


